
Marysville Borough 
Parks and Recreation Minutes 

December 7, 2020 
 
 

In attendance:  Zach Border, Kim Charles, William Gumbinger, John Kane, Dave Magee and 
Charles Wentzel.  
 
New Business 
 
Whoopie Pies  
The total revenue from the whoopie sale was $1,527.00 ($1,272.00 – Sales and $255.00 – 
Donations).  The total expense was $569.70.  The pool made a profit of $957.30. 
 
Whoopie Pie Fundraiser for Pool 
The committee agreed to have another whoopie pie sale.  Orders will be due by February 1, 
2021 and order pickup will be on February 10, 2021. 

 
Old Business 
 
Fundraiser for the Pool  
Sub Sale in January and February – The committee decided not to have the sub sale since 
we are having another whoopie sale. 
 
Fasnacht’s – The committee agreed not to sell Fasnacht’s 
 
Pie Sale at Easter – The committee discussed selling whoopies and pies for the Easter 
holiday.   
 
Rockville Bridge Drop 
William Gumbinger asked the committee if the borough is going to allow the bridge drop to 
happen with COVID?  The committee agreed it was ok to proceed with the bridge drop.   
 
William updated the committee with the following information: 

 There will be no sit-down area inside the lodge.   
 The scouts will be having demonstrations and silent auction in the ballroom. 
 There will numerous non-profits organization stands. 
 There will be three fire pits in the square.  They will be using 55-gallon barrel 

drums. 
 Bleacher will be set in the parking lot. 
 The DJ will play from 9:00pm to 12:30am. 

 
Kim will advertise the bridge drop on the Lamar billboard, Facebook and the borough 
website. 
 
The committee asked Zach to contact PennDOT for the use of a lighted sign. 



Lions Club Lease 
Terry Kline handed out the Memorandum of Understanding for the committee to review.  
Terry said the Lions Club has a meeting on Thursday and this will be discussed and 
possibly be approved.   
 
Eagle Scout Plaques 
Kim said the plaques are here.  Kim asked the committee if they would like to have the 
three eagle scouts attend the January 2021 council meeting, so council could present them 
with the plaques?  The committee agreed to have them attend the meeting. 
 
Charles asked if the marking plaques were displayed at the projects.  Kim said not yet, we 
are waiting on the posts.  Zach said Ken was off this week and he will talk to him next week 
about placing them at the project site. 
 
Fundraisers for Parks and Recreation 
Nothing was discussed. 
 
 


